Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 5/17/2010
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Jerome Arnold (ECWC), Celeste Coulter (ECWC), John Mersereau (ECWC), Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes from the April meeting were approved.
II. Announcements 

A.  LID Workshop this Thursday: OSU extension and several local agencies and organizations will be hosting a Low Impact Development workshop on Thursday May 20th from 9am to 1pm at the Tolovana Inn. The workshop will be followed by a tour of local developments that utilized LID concepts. The cost of the workshop is $20, which will include lunch and materials. 
III. Watershed Business

A. Joint Organization Meetings: Jerome mentioned that at a meeting entitled “Landscape of the Whale”, the concept of having joint meetings between several of the active environmental restoration and protection organizations in the Cannon Beach area was discussed. The idea is to have quarterly meetings to discuss the work that each organization is doing to prevent any overlap in efforts, and see if there are any opportunities to partner on projects.  
B. Ecola Creek Watershed Booth at the Cannon Beach Farmers Market: The council again discussed the idea of having a booth at this year’s Cannon Beach Farmers Market. This year, the market is allowing 2 community booths each week for various local non-profit organizations. Bob mentioned that several of the weeks are already full. A calendar of the open booths is available on the Cannon Beach Farmers Market website. Madeline will send out a schedule of available days to council members for people to sign up to volunteer at the booth.  
C. ECWC Bylaw Revisions: Mike M. sent out an email of the latest Ecola Creek Watershed Council bylaw revisions. However, since the email he has received additional revision suggestions. Therefore, Mike M. will incorporate the latest edits and send out a final copy to the council for approval. 

D. Sea Ranch Plantings: After the April watershed council meeting, Madeline and Celeste visited the Sea Ranch property to look at the existing vegetation, and determine what native plant species we may want to see about planting if the property owners are willing. Madeline also sent Celeste some aerial photos of the property to use for the planting plan that she is working on. Once the plan is complete, the council will discuss approaching the property owners with the plan, and how to obtain funding for purchasing the plants. 

E. Campbell Group Pesticide Application: Last month, Jerome announced that there will be another county-wide herbicide spraying on Campbell Group land. However, there were some inconsistencies with the “Forest Operation Notification”. He reported these consistencies to ODF, but so far a new notice has not been sent out. Jerome will send the notice to Mike M. when he receives it to be distributed to the active members of the watershed council. Mike M. also spoke with Rainmar about the EPA deadline for manufacturers of pesticides to agree to the 1,000 foot setback requirements on their labels. 
F. Water Quality Monitoring Update: Bob announced that water quality monitoring is still being conducted monthly, and that the monitoring team was out this morning taking water quality samples. He also mentioned that Mark See with Cannon Beach public works is working to get a cost estimate for routine DNA analysis of their water quality samples every 2 weeks. If possible, it would be beneficial to have some of the water samples that our monitoring team takes analyzed for DNA as well to cross-compare results.  
G. Scout out Scotch Broom Patches for Broom Buster Event: Following the meeting, council members looked at potential areas with large patches of Scotch Broom to remove during the Broom Buster Event on Saturday. The council decided to work on the area behind the elementary school across from Les Shirley Park, then caravan up to Old Cannon Beach Road and work on the Scotch Broom that covers the northwestern slope adjacent to Highway 101 at the entrance of Cannon Beach. 

IV. For the good-of-the-order: Nothing to report
V. Adjourn
